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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

7th June 2019
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Being Curious’!  Well done to the following children: 
Reception: Jake Nicholson  Year 1: Maddy White    Year 2:  Gethin Burton    
Year 3: Cherelle Hall   Year 4:  Liv Arrowsmith   Year 5: Sara Khaliq 
Year 6: Jonny Cleugh 
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 1 for best attendance this week!
This terms attendance class race:

	Reception
	95.8%
	
	Year 3
	95.6%

	Year 1
	94.1%
	
	Year 4
	95.5%

	Year 2
	96.2%
	
	Year 5
	94%

	
	
	
	Year 6
	94.7%


Staffing for September 2019
We are delighted to inform you of the class teachers for the next academic year:

Reception – Miss Howe 
Year 1 – Miss Pendleton
Year 2 – Miss West 

Year 3 – Miss Tindale
Year 4 – Mr Darnborough    Year 5 – Mrs Brooks
Year 6 – Mr Chipchase 

Our Teaching Assistants will support children across the school. 

Mrs Lockhart is expecting to return to school after her maternity leave.  In her absence Mrs Brooks will become Acting Deputy Headteacher and Mrs Humphrey will take over SENCo duties. 
School Uniform Orders 

Reminder: School uniform can be ordered online at www.studentuniform.co.uk/pps052 and can be delivered to school or your home address.

**NUT FREE SCHOOL**

Please remember when making a packed lunch for your child that we are a nut free school due to the risk of an allergic reaction from a number of our children.  Biscuits and cakes with hazelnut spread or almonds should be avoided. 
KS2 trim trail 

Our exciting new trim trail in Key Stage 2 has gone down very well with the children and we are impressed with the fitness levels they are showing.  Please remember it is designed for children aged 7 – 11years to use when supervised by an adult.  It is not intended for younger children and parents are kindly asked to supervise younger children who come on to the yard at the end of the day to prevent accidents. 
**Health & Sports Week: 17th – 21st June** 
We have an action packed week planned for the children and hope that parents and carers will be involved too! Look out for full details which your child should bring home today and get yourself booked on to our adult team game!
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